Newcastle Higher Community Council

Cyngor Cymuned Castellnewydd Uwch
To : All Members of the Council, County Borough Councillors, Website.
 The Annual General Meeting of the Council will be held on Tuesday 29th September 2020, in St Theodore’s Church, High Street, Kenfig Hill at 7.00 p.m.
AGENDA

1. Apologies

2. Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 11th May 2019
3. Salary and induction for the Newly Appointed Clerk

4. Arrangements for the current Clerk 

5. Election of a Chair

6. Election of a Deputy Chair

7. Annual Reviews

(a) Chair’s Allowance
8. Review of Bank Signatories

Immediately following the AGM, the Council will be asked to review some matters affected by the Covid pandemic :
AGENDA

9. Minutes of June meeting 

10. Community Asset Transfer on Pheasant Field, Penyfai - update
11.
Update from Maintenance Committee  
12.
Christmas Lighting 2020



13. 
Planning Report

14.
Other Reports

15.
Finance  



(a)
Accounts for payment


(b)
Statement of balance and update on budgets for 2020
16.
Any Other Business

Enclosed: 
Note on new Clerk’s salary, induction and contract 

Note on arrangements for current Clerk leaving 

Minutes of June 2020 Meeting and 2019 AGM (separate word files)
List of payments made since June & Planning Applications received



Update on budget and financial balance - for information.
Due to the Pandemic, Members of the public will not  be able to attend.
PLEASE NOTE – THE VENUE AT ST THEODORE’S CHURCH KENFIG HAS BEEN RISK ASSESSED WTH A COVID CPACITY OF 30. 

THERE IS SPACE FOR ALL COUNCILLORS TO BE SOCIALLY DISTANT.

YOU WILL BE ASKED TO COMPLETE A TRACE AND PROTECT FORM ON ARRIVAL.

TO COMPLY WITH DIOCESAN RULES, PLEASE WEAR A FACE COVERING TO THE MEETING AND USE THE HAND SANITISER PROVIDED
Newcastle Higher Community Council
Note on New Clerk’s Salary and Contract

The Advertised salary for the new Clerk was on scale point 15 of the One Voice Wales Scales (£22,911 full time)

Since the advert was placed, the scales have been inflation adjusted so that the total salary for SCP 15 is now  £23,541.

Pro-rata salary would be (at 12.5 hours) rate £7,956 initially with scale points to add ongoing, and subject to review of the hours worked. 

The salary will be paid in arrears quarterly.

Members have been informed that Adam Davies has been appointed to start in October 2020.

One Voice Wales have been asked to forward the latest model Clerk’s Contract for use for a Local Council Clerk, with the details to be completed for NHCC when Adam Davies takes up post in October 2020.

The document has been received, together with a copy of the current Salary scales.

The New Clerk will be in touch with One Voice Wales regarding induction training. 

The current Clerk will also provide assistance with hand over of records and contacts, and complete the Annual accounts for the New Clerk to adapt to electronic records before the year end. 

J.R.

22.09.20

Newcastle Higher Community Council

Note on Outgoing Clerk’s Salary and retirement from the Council

Members of the Council will recall that the Internal Auditor examined the Council’s financial and other records very carefully before arriving at his conclusions, which were communicated to you at the meeting by video conference on 24 June 2020.

One other matter, that did not relate directly to the financial details of the Annual Return and Accounts was communicated to the Chair by telephone and email  and concerned a potential liability to the NHCC. 

At the end of the interview process the Chair asked the Internal Auditor, who was present in an advisory capacity on HR matters,  to brief the members of the Council carrying out the interviews on this matter, with a view to determining what to do about it at the Annual General Meeting of the Council. 

The Clerk’s contract of employment caused Mr Jones some concern, as the only contract provided was the model NALC (now One Voice Wales) contract, which would be the contract the clerk was employed under, whether explicitly or not, since 1988. The model contract for clerks in force in 1988 referred to a provision for a gratuity, and the low salary for the post holder reinforces the view that there was a liability for a gratuity.  It was suggested that this may amount to some £25,000.

In order to mitigate this liability,  and mindful of their duty of care toward an employee, Councillors discussed whether to mutually agree a sum to deal with the matter finally. 

The members present suggested that the figure of £10,000 might be mutually acceptable in full and final settlement of the liability.

The memo from Mr Jones set out below explains the facts, and members of the Council are asked how they wish to proceed.

JR / 20.09.20

Explanatory Memorandum 

Dear Mal,

It was good to speak with you this morning. As I said, I have completed the internal audit for Newcastle Higher Community Council and I found everything to be in order. Furthermore, I found that several areas of work had been dealt with at an exemplary level with particular attention to detail and thoroughness, for which I think the Clerk should be commended.

There was one area that did cause me some concern - the Clerk's contract. I understand that John has been Clerk to the council since 1988 but was not provided with a contract of employment until last year. I noted that the current remuneration is £8.90 per hour for 15 hours per week and that there doesn't seem to be a salary scale in place. Given that Council is seeking to employ a new Clerk, as John wishes to retire, I would suggest that Council review this with a view to regularising the Clerk's hours of work and salary going forward in line with the national pay scale provided by NALC which is adopted by One Voice Wales. Just for context, the starting SCP on the current scale for a Council of your size is £12.89 per hour rising to £16.31 per hour. I have attached a copy of the latest edition of salary scales for your information.

I would also make the observation that as Council has now issued a contract of employment, which I understand to be the standard/model contract issued/approved by NALCC / SLCC / OVW. It could be argued that, in the absence of a previous contract, John has been employed under the terms of the 'model' NALCC contract for his whole tenure. If that is the case, then the model contract which was in force in 1988, referred to a gratuity payable to the Clerk on retirement. I know of several instances of gratuities being paid and they amounted to several thousand pounds. I bring this to your attention, because, as you will appreciate, this is a considerable liability should John wish to pursue the matter.  I would also add, that given John has been a diligent and assiduous servant of the Community Council for so many years, receiving a remuneration well below that which a person of his considerable abilities and knowledge should have, it would seem only fair for Council to consider how they might remedy this situation, as John retires, thereby not only doing what is morally right but also mitigating this considerable risk.

As I said in our conversation this morning, I am happy to attend a meeting should you think I can help the discussion. Also, should you wish to chat some of this through, please feel free to give me a call.

Kind regards,
David-Lloyd.

David-Lloyd Jones

Newcastle Higher Community Council 
Planning Applications  Received to September 2020 - summary
P/20/409FUL 23 Pen yr Heol Penyfai
P/20/103/FUL Land south of M4 off Old Coachman’s Lane Penyfai

T/20/19/TPO Church Lode, Penyfai

P/20/414/ 5 Pandy Park, Aberkenfig

P/2/495/FUL 46 Angelton Green Penyfai

P/20/915/RES land west of Maesteg Road Tondu

P/20/541/FUL Land west of Penylan Farm Aberkenfig

P/20/518/FUL 33 Riverside Aberkenfig

P/20/550 15 Rhodfa Ceirios Penyfai

P/20/608/FUL 24 Hillside, Penyfai

P/20/52/TPO Birchwood House, Bridgend Road, Penyfai

Payments made since June 2020

Cheque number 
Payee 



Amount 
201745


BCBC



59.63
201746


Matt Scott 


1785.00

201747


JV Trees 


440.00

201748


Tree Surgeon (knotweed) 
720.00


201749


BTC (bins)


2080.00

201750


Swalec (Christmas)

43.63


201751


Clerk Salary qtr


1393.10


201752


HMRC 



348.40


201753


Reimbursement


245.03


201754


2 meetings Kenfig Hill

181.50



201755


ACD Skips allotments 

230.40

Budget update and Financial balance
The Council approved the following budget for 2020-2021:

Expenditure budget for 2020-2021: 

General Administration 10,000 

S.137 (up to)

  6,000


Salaries (up to)
 
  8,000


Christmas Lights 
10,000 



Insurance 

    500


Audit
 

    500


Allotment costs 
 1,000



Footpaths 

 2,000


Woodlands 

 5,000


Hanging Baskets
 7,500


Remuneration of Cllrs 
1,800

Empty Bins

5,000 

CAT Maintenance
8,000

Total 


 65,300
Earmarked Reserves maintained at the following levels:


Election Reserve 2022
   4,000

Penyfai 
project reserve 
   5,500 (balance of 25,000)


Woodland Management    5,000


Community Development 1,500


Total earmarked 
  16,000

General Contingency       24,000

Total Reserves 

   40,000
Income budget 


Footpaths 

     600


Allotments 

     400


Balancing figure 
53,150


Total Income

54,150
Summary

Balance as at 31 March 2020 


£46,372

Plus 

Precept 




£50,000

Footpath reimbursement due 


£659.12

Less total payments 



£13,664.99

Means the balance (including reserves) is  
£83366.13

Attached is an excel file showing all expenditure itemised during the first half of the financial year and analysed by budget heading.
J.R. / 22.09.20.
